
To: Weber county planners:

Re: Parcel # 070860065 (west side)

Owner: Brenda Burton Trust

This letter Is regarding the proposed rezoning of the parcel listed above. The current zoning is

RE-15 and the west side of the property has been dormant agricultural land for many years. It Is

proposed to rezone to RE-10 so that 10 brand new homes (smaller square footage) may be

placed on the property. The community needs smaller lots that require less home and less land

for maintenance. As the population base of the Ulntah Highlands has shifted (to be described In

more detail), a majority of the resident's desire to stay In the area but are looking for newer

amenities including energy efficiency and upgraded living conditions without spending the time

or money to remodel.

The minor change In zoning Is a change that follows and Is In addition to the general plan. Two

years ago, a small rezoning from RE-15 to RE-10 materialized Just 34 mile from this property to

the north (waterfall development) at the newly created roundabout on Skyline and Combe

roads setting a precedent for an RE-10 development in Uintah Highlands.

The current zoning of RE-15 requires 30% greenspace In addition to their large lots. The current

residents of Uintah Highlands are seeking to reduce their environmental (water and energy)

impact as they age. This rezoning should be allowed as another has recently been approved and

the current residents want new options in housing.

The neighborhood (public Interest) Is interested in changes like this because of their

demographics. The Uintah Highlands neighborhood is now composed primarily of "baby-

boomers," or those 55 years of age and older. As they have aged, they have expressed the

desire to "get out of their big old homes and large yard" and to manage something more

simply. The residents love their neighborhood, raised most of their families In the area and

want to stay in the area. There haven't been options for smaller homes and smaller yards due

to the current zoning restrictions.

Conditions and circumstances have changed from the general plan for this neighborhood. The

general plan was built and approved in the 1980's and is now outdated. "Through streets" were

a part of the plan, but Skyline drive and the roundabout that has been added as a key outlet for

residents east of Combe road. Large homes on large lots was the preference for young

professionals, physicians and lawyers who occupied the neighborhood in their BO's and 40's.

The "recently retired" or "soon-to-be retired" want more options.

The project promotes the health and safety of aging residents by providing them with a new

home that doesn't have many stairs (could prevent falls). The newer homes will have state-of-

the art equipment Including new furnaces, air conditioners, water conditioners and easy-to-use




